Dear Madam, Sir,

Some ideas to utilize the large number of Australians abroad

1. I found the information accidentely in the General Consulate. Why not distributing it to the Australians. They are all addresses should all be known to there consulates.

2. The passport application forms are somewhat very complicated for proving one's identity, e.g. an official German government or council paper is much more legal proof than any persones signing plus a bank statement or other unofficial papers.

3. The expatriates could be approached by trade department officers also.

4. We have nearly no information about australian government support or guidelines how to export and or import from Australia, this should be publicised in the internet. But you have to write to all the Expatriates that something exists in the internet.

5. Myself and many others would certainly look up any industrial catalog or manufacturers guide from Australia and prefer to order there but I simply do not know the name or place where I have to look for, even in the internet and I have no time for surfing hours in the internet.

6. I met the Australian trade commission on an exhibition and about half a year later I got no answer to some of my questions but an information that there is somebody in Berlin which knows somebody who knows somebody a.s.o.. After half a year, I could not be bothered anymore because I bought some machines elsewhere.

7. Why not distributing the Australian industry catalog free of charge on the main exhibitions here and also to those Australians who run or manage companies abroad.

8. To increase our professional profile we should not only represent Australia as a touristic place but more so as a modern western society.

9. It also does not help that a lot of Australian  tourists here in Europe presenting themselfes in a very bad fashion with large cangaroos on their sweat shirts and one or several cans or bottels of beer in their hands, if they do not do it at home why abroad.

I never met any Australian abroad who isn't proud to be Australia, but we need a little support to achieve something for our country.

I find this initiative very good but no one outside the embassy knows anything about it.

I would be glad to support this government initiative

Yours faithfully

Edwin Schuetz

